
Welcome to our newsletter. The content within this newsletter has been provided to keep you up 

to date with local policing activities in your area and to give you advice and guidance on how to 

contact us and find out about upcoming projects or events we are participating in.     
        

 Upcoming Events    

  

FREE Bike Marking Event - NORTHWICH NORTH 

PCSO's are hosting a FREE bike marking event on 

SATURDAY 18TH JANUARY at the following locations: 

HALFORDS, Leicester Street, Northwich, CW95LG from 

1330-1430 hours 

MARBURY COUNTRY PARK SOUTH, Marbury Lane, 

Anderton, CW96AT from 1500-1600 hours 

THE LIGHTHOUSE, St Mary's Church, Church Lane, CW8 3NJ from 1700-18900 hours 

Bring along your new Christmas bikes and get them marked for FREE! 

What to bring: 

- Your bike 

- Your name, address, email address and contact number 

  
 

  

   

Meet the team      

PC Daniel GRIMSHAW 30091 

PCSO Michelle GILLETT 20488  

Sgt Rogan OGDEN  30052 

 Police surgery  - upcoming meeting 

CUDDINGTON & SANDIWAY VILLAGE HALL, 93 NORLEY ROAD, CUDDINGTON, 

NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW82LA  

Saturday 11th January 1300-1400 hours 

Friday 17th January 1700-1800 hours 

Tuesday 21st January 1300-1400 hours* 

Mon 27th January 1700-1800 hours 

Thursday 6th February 1700-1800 hours 

 



Tuesday 11th February 1300-1400 hours* 

Saturday 22nd February 1300-1400 hours 

Thursday 27th February 1700-1800 hours 

                  Tuesday 4th March 1300-1400 hours  

                   Saturday 15th March 1700-1800 hours 

                     Thursday 20th March 1700-1800 hours 

                     Tuesday 25th March 1300-1400 hours* 

 

*joint surgeries with WVHT housing officer 

 

*** 

 

THE LIGHTHOUSE, ST MARY’S CHURCH HALL, CHURCH LANE, WEAVERHAM, 

NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW83NJ  

Sunday 12th January 1300-1400 hours 

Saturday 18th January 1700-1800 hours 

Wednesday 22nd January 1300-1400 hours 

Wednesday 29th January 1700-1800 hours 

Friday 7th February 1700-1800 hours 

Wednesday 12th February 1300-1400 hours 

Sunday 23rd February 1300-1400 hours 

Friday 28th February 1700-1800 hours 

Wednesday 5th March 1300-1400 hours 

Sunday 16th March 1700-1800 hours 

Friday 21st March 1700-1800 hours 

Wednesday 26th March 1300-1400 hours 

 

 

Have your say on policing in your area….  



It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a 

survey where you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.  If you 

can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

Call us on 101 and let us know about things that are happening in your area. Our call handlers 

will Make sure the information gets to the right person. Send us a form online —go to 

www.cheshire.police.uk and fill in an online reporting form.  

 

 

   

You said ….. 

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON  

 

You said .. parking and speeding was concern outside Cuddington primary school raised on the 

local facebook page in CUDDINGTON. 

We did .  .. Northwich NORTH PCSO’s attended and conducted parking patrol and speed 

monitoring.  Future patrols to be arranged with CWAC enforcement officer in the New Year and a 

meeting with Cuddington parish and school PTA to be arranged to discuss crossing for the 

children.   

13 x resident voice surveys received. 

 

ASB  

Manor Road re library 

Mere Lane 

 

DRUGS 

Chester Road 

PARKING 

Milton Rough 

SPEEDING 

Milton Rough 

Pear Tree Road 

Strawberry Lane 

The Coppice 

Chester Road 

 

VISIBILITY   
Chapel Lane 
Old Lane 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe


Strawberry Lane     

 
OTHER 
 
West Road – no faith in local beat team to make priorities. 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

If you have any concerns—whether it’s antisocial behaviour (ASB), parking, speeding, or other 

issues—please share your thoughts with us by completing the survey using the provided link - 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicenorthwich 

Over the next month, our aim is to focus on addressing the concerns you have raised to improve 

our community together. Your voice matters! 

 

Community Speedwatch   

CSW initiative is designed to help manage and reduced speeding in our area.  By using speed detection 

equipment at the roadside, volunteers like you can play a crucial role in making our streets safer.  

How It Works -  

- Volunteers are trained and supported by the Police Community Support Officers (PCSOs). 

- You'll use a speed gun to monitor traffic speeds. 

- Vehicle details of those exceeding the speed limit are recorded. 

- Drivers of speeding vehicles receive warning letters. 

Get Involved - 

If you're interested in becoming a volunteer and making a difference in our community, please 

email me your emails – michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicenorthwich
mailto:michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk


ASB   

BURG 

CRIMINAL DAMAGE 

 

WEAVERHAM  – 2 incident (s) 

Report of a windscreen cracked on FARM ROAD during the hours of darkness.  Door to door and 

CCTV enquiries made around location.  Nothing seen or heard. 

Report of paint stripper poured over unattended stationary parked vehicle.  No further lines of 

enquiries.  

 

SUSPICOUS ACTIVITY  

 

ACTON BRIDGE – 1 incident (s) 

Male knocking on doors on STATION ROAD before making off on foot towards ACTON BRIDGE.  

No further reports received.   

FRAUD  

THEFT  

 

WEAVERHAM  – 1 incident (s) 

 

Report of delivery of a parcel made to an address in WEAVERHAM. Parcel is believed to have 

been taken.  No further lines of enquiries. 

 

Engagement 

Licensing letter have been hand delivered to all licensed premises within our ward as part of our 

Op Jingles operation in line with statutory Licensing Objectives, how we can jointly address important 

issues, amongst other things: 

• Recognising and addressing vulnerability from excessive/binge drinking and ensure strict adherence 

to the Licensing Act. 

  

  

  

  

   

  

St ries From Your Local Area 
  

News From Your Local Area 
  



• Be alert to both vulnerable females and those potentially preying upon them in and around licensed 

premises. 

• Briefing staff and having plans in place to support and safeguard anyone found to be vulnerable. 

• Having effective plans to deter, identify and report incidents of ‘spiking’. 

Further to this, officers have conducted licensing checks at various licensed premises across our 

ward.  Pleased to report all was in order. 

This month marked the launch of the Embrace Café at The Lighthouse, Church Street, 

Weaverham!  This initiative provides a welcoming drop-in space for people affected by dementia 

and their carers, fostering community and support. Held every 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the month, 

from 2 PM to 4 PM.  At The Lighthouse, Church Street, Weaverham, CW8 3NJ.  Herbert Protocol 

forms have been made available by the local police beat team. These forms are crucial for 

providing key information to help locate individuals living with dementia if they go missing.  For 

help completing these forms or other assistance, contact your PCSO. 

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON Beat Team have dedicated a shift to visiting elderly and vulnerable 

members of our community, checking on their well-being during the festive season.   Home visits 

ensures that no one feels lonely or overlooked during this special time of year. 

 

 

Events 

 

Christmas event at NORTHWICH police station and WINSFORD BRIO in which Northwich LPU 

PCSO’s worked together as a team to presentation children from our communities with awards for 

their outstanding efforts/achievements.  This was followed by a fun policing demonstration of 

sirens, police vehicle cells which all children and parents thoroughly enjoyed.   

FREE Bike Marking Event - NORTHWICH NORTH PCSO's are hosting a FREE bike marking 

event on SATURDAY 18TH JANUARY at the following locations: 

HALFORDS, Leicester Street, Northwich, CW95LG from 1330-1430 hours 

MARBURY COUNTRY PARK SOUTH, Marbury Lane, Anderton, CW96AT  from 1500-1600 hours 

THE LIGHTHOUSE, St Mary's Church, Church Lane, CW8 3NJ  from 1700-18900 hours 

Bring along your new Christmas bikes and get them marked for FREE! 

What to bring: 

- Your bike 

- Your name, address, email address and contact number 

 

Schools 

Weaverham Primary Academy school Year 5 pupils have taken an exciting step forward in their 

journey to becoming part of the Mini Police programme. WEAVERHAM PRIMARY ACADEMY 

pupils successfully passed their mini police interviews this month demonstrating their 

communication skills, enthusiasm and understanding of the mini police initiative.  A proud moment 

for them and their school!   Well done to you all! 

 



SANDIWAY Primary School brought the festive spirit to life this week with their wonderful 

Christmas Fayre!  A huge well done to all the children for their creativity in making such wonderful 

Christmas gifts. 

Weaver and Cuddington Beat Team had a productive evening at the Cuddington & Sandiway 

Youth Club this month, engaging with local youths and discussing plans for future collaboration 

with youth workers. If you’re interested, the Youth Club is open every Friday, from 7:00 PM to 9:00 

PM, for anyone aged 11 to 17.  

SANDIWAY Primary School brought the festive spirit to life this evening with their wonderful 

Christmas Fayre!   A huge well done to all the children for their creativity in making such wonderful 

Christmas gifts. 

 

 

 

TRUCAM  

 

You said.... speed was a concern on NORTHWICH ROAD 

We did .  .. speed enforcement conducted and 5 offences captured, the highest being 40 mph.   

 

PARKING  

 

Northwich NORTH PCSO’s attended and conducted parking patrol and speed monitoring.  Future 

patrols to be arranged with CWAC enforcement officer in the New Year and a meeting with 

Cuddington parish and school PTA to be arranged to discuss crossing for the children.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

STREET OF THE WEEK 

 

Street of the Week unfortunately has been conducted around victims of crimes on FARM ROAD.  

Engagement made with residents through face-to-face CCTV enquiries.   

 

If you would like your Street to be part of our ‘Street Of The Week’ initiative please let us know.  This 

programme gives residents the opportunity to discuss various issues, including ASB, Parking, 

Speeding, Visibility, Drugs and more.  We look forward to your participation and feedback. 

. 

 

  

  



 

SAFEGUARDING 

 

The Herbert Protocol is a safeguarding measure designed to help locate and protect vulnerable 

individuals, particularly those with dementia, in the event they go missing.  It involves gathering 

detailed personal information, including medical history, a photograph, and details of places the 

person may be familiar with, to assist the police and community in finding them quickly and safely.   

 

This proactive approach can be crucial in ensuring the safety and well being of those living with 

dementia.   

 

If you know someone who could benefit from having a Herbert Protocol form completed, 

especially if they are living with dementia or another condition that makes them vulnerable to 

going missing , contact your PCSO for assistance to complete -  

 

Marbury ward - diana.wiggins@cheshire.police.uk 

Weaver/Cuddington ward - michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

Winnington/Castle ward - nichola.devey1@cheshire.police.uk 

 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/SysSiteAssets/media/downloads/central/advice/herbert-

protocol/herbert-protocol-form.pdf 

Did you see the recent alert sent by our Crime Prevention Team?   The alert included lots of advice about personal 

safety, which I have summarised below:  

1. When going out you should always plan how you are going to get home. 
2. Prepare for your day before you leave and consider what you might need. Phone, money etc.  
3. Update someone on your plans and always make sure someone is aware of where you are.  
4. Plan your journey. Google street view is useful for identifying places in an unknown area before you set off.  
5. When it gets dark, keep to busy, well-lit streets, walkways and paths. 
6. Be aware when using cash point machines. If there are signs of tampering or people acting suspiciously, do 

not use it.  
7. Try not to keep all your valuables in one place. 
8. Only take licensed taxis or minicabs booked by phone or a mobile phone app. 
9. Installing an app such as Hollie Guard – Personal Safety App on your smart phone or consider carrying a 

personal alarm. 
10. Confidence - you are less likely to be targeted if you look confident. 

 

If you haven’t already, please share this or the crime prevention alert with friends, family, and neighbours.   As 

always, thanks for your continued support.  

As Christmas is approaching here are some handy tips to keep your home safe. 

• Make your home looked lived in – When out and about use a timer switch to turn lights on 

and off 

• External security lighting – Illuminate areas that burglars may use to hide.  

• Look after deliveries – If you are not going to be home for a delivery, ask a neighbour to 

take in your parcel 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhollieguard.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Gillett%40cheshire.police.uk%7Ca701e6469f05410032e908dce397f518%7C0ce2112857c447589f3969bc679e12bf%7C0%7C0%7C638635488998254759%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7sJ7SyEhUE9yxMwyghLB3V3ZjeWAQvXaPZXmihh2r4I%3D&reserved=0


• Lock up – When not at home, even just popping to the shops, make sure all windows and 

doors are locked.  

• Do not hide keys under the plant pot or door mat – Use a key safe or install a keyless 

access.  

• Letterbox fishing – Keep keys away from letterboxes, out of view and stored in a safe 

place.  

• Social media – Thieves often trawl social media, be mindful of what you post and do not let 

people know when you are away from the home.  

• Keep cash in the bank – Do not keep large amounts of cash in the home.  

• Keep calendars out of sight – Burglars can look through the window and see when your 

home will be empty 

• Don’t leave presents under the tree – Burglars may see presents under the tree and 

identify you as a potential target.  

• Recycle packaging – Packaging can be an indicator that you have expensive items in the 

home and make you a target.  

• Garden and garage security – Make sure you still check your garage even though you may 

not be using it as regularly.  

• Hide expensive gifts – Burglars will look for the ‘big ticket’ items and target homes 

specifically for these items.  

• Speak to your neighbours – Looking at joining NHW will provide extra eyes on your home. 

Ask trusted neighbours to take bins out or turn lights on and off if you are away on holiday.  

• Use your house alarm – Even if you are out of the house for a short period, burglars are 

often efficient at what they do and can target your home in this time.   

 

FRAUD 

 
 

 

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT  
  

Please remember that sending social media message or ringing your beat officers on their work 
mobiles is not the correct format of reporting incidents.  Our accounts/mobiles are not monitored 
24/7.  
If you need to get in touch with us?  There are a number of ways you can contact us, find the 

best way that suits you to make your experience as quick and 

convenient as possible.    

  

ring 999 in an emergency  

ring 101 when it’s less urgent than 999  

cheshire.police.uk report non-urgent incidents online    

  

 

 

 

To stay up to date with local policing news in your area you can sign 

up or follow one or all of the below  
  

Keeping you informed on what’s going on in your community    

Home Page - Cheshire Police Alert   

  

Home Watch  

If any members of Cheshire alert would like to set-up and become a coordinator of a watch scheme then 

we, as the police, will offer support and advice in any way we can. Crewe e-mail 

is attached at the top of this newsletter   

Alternatively follow this link -  https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/  

Residents Voice   

  How to keep up to date with policing stories in your  

area..  
  

https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/


Have your say on policing in your area…...  

It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a survey where 

you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.   

If you can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe

